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MR STEEL MLA - The answer to the Member’s question is as follows: 

(1) Funding of municipal maintenance programs is not provided for each suburb within the ACT, but for 

the delivery of urban maintenance across the ACT region. Information regarding the funding and 

delivery of maintenance services is published in the TCCS Annual Report, Statement of Performance 

each financial year. 

 

(2) See above. Please refer to previous TCCS Annual Reports for details of overall maintenance 

expenditure throughout the Territory. In the 21-22 TCCS Annual Report this can be found on  

page 22.  

 

Approved for circulation to the Member and incorporation into Hansard. 

 

 

Chris Steel MLA 

Minister for Transport and City Services                                                           Date:............................ 

  This response required 150mins to complete, at an approximate cost of $240.00. 

MS LEE: To ask the Minister for Transport and City Services —  

(1) Can the Minister advise, for each financial year from 2011-12 to 2021-22, the total dollar value of ACT 

Government urban maintenance by suburb. 

(2) For each year referred to in part (1), can the Minister advise the dollar value by type of  

maintenance work, for example (a) mowing, (b) footpath maintenance, (c) road maintenance,  

(d) gardening and plant maintenance such as hedge trimming and weeding, (e) tree maintenance 

 and (f) maintenance in nature reserves. 


